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  CVCA Board Meetings are held monthly – if you’d like a copy of the agenda or minutes, or if you’d like to attend a 
meeting, contact any Board member for information. We’d love to see you at a meeting! 

	
	
 

	 	 	 	

	 	 	 	 	

	 	 	 	 	 	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

 
 

C h e r r y  v a l l e y  c a r r i a g e  a s s o c i a t i o n 	

	

Issue	207	 An	Ilacqua/Schoonmaker	Publication	 March	2017	
www.cherryvalleycarriage.com		 	https://www.facebook.com/cherryvalleycarriage	

2017 CALENDAR 
Jan. 21st - Mid-Winter Gathering with 
Speakers Dr. Bill Miller and Steve 
Kraus (snow date is Jan. 22)  
 

Feb. 26th ÐCVCA Fundraiser ÒInstant 
ArtistÓ 
 
Mar. 12th  - Annual Spring 
Membership Meeting (snow date is 
March 19) 
 

April 22nd – Lorenzo 101 & Lorenzo 
Carriage Barn Tour 
 

May 20th - Bennett Pleasure Drive  
(rain date is May 21) 

 

June 2nd Ð 4th  Ð Poulin Clinic 
 
June 7th, 14th, 21st, 28th  Ð Get Rolling 
in June w/ Sue Sheffer 
 
July 30th Ð Summer Picnic  
  

August 19th  Ð Sadoff/Davies 
Pleasure Drive (rain date is Aug. 20) 
 

Aug 26th & 27th Ð PJ Crowley Clinic 
 

Sept. 16th Ð Suwinski Fun Day at 
Sheffield Farms (rain is date Sept.17) 
 
October 7th Ð 4th Annual Bruce Haak 
Memorial Drive 
 
November 11th Ð Annual November 
Membership LUNCHEON 
 

 

CVCA Annual  
March Membership Meeting 

 

Sunday, March 12, 2017 
Snow	date:	Sunday	March	19th			

 

  12:00 pm to 3:00 pm 
 

American Legion 
26 Chenango Street 

Cazenovia, NY 13035		
 

Dish-to-Pass	Luncheon	&	Membership	Mtg	
	

Guest	Speaker	
	

Edward	L.	Arrington	Jr.,	DVM,	cVSMT	
Veterinary	Spinal	Manipulative	Therapy	

	
Dr.	 Arrington	 is	 a	 1994	 graduate	 of	 the	 Cornell	 School	 of	
Veterinary	 Medicine.	 After	 finishing	 his	 internship	 at	 the	
Alamo	Pintado	Equine	Medical	Center	in	California,	he	came	
back	to	New	York	State	and	for	the	past	seventeen	years	he	
has	practiced	as	both	a	mixed	animal	practitioner,	and	as	an	
equine	 only	 practitioner.	 He	 completed	 a	 post-graduate	
course	 and	 acquired	 certification	 in	 Veterinary	 Spinal	
Manipulative	 Therapy	 through	 the	 Healing	 Oasis	 Wellness	
Center	 in	 Wisconsin	 and	 is	 also	 certified	 in	 animal	
chiropractic	through	the	College	of	Animal	Chiropractors. 

Please RSVP! 
To RSVP or for more information, contact Sonia 

Davies at 315-655-3298 or 
soniadavies@windstream.net 
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                    President’s Letter        
 

Hello CVCA Friends: 
 

Seems like winter never came and we are already into mud season (or has the whole 
winter been mud season?) We’ve started off the year with a bang and have a lot more in 
store for the club. In January Judy Sobczak organized a wonderful workshop featuring 
Dr. Bill Miller and Mr. Steve Kraus from Cornell- it was well attended and very 
informative. In February, Lisa Teichert organized a stand-alone CVCA fundraiser from 
which the club coffers gained nearly $200- well done! 

 
Our March meeting is right around the corner, with guest speaker Dr. Ed Arrington, 
DVM and certified equine massage practitioner. Sure hope you can make it to this annual 
membership meeting- we need your input on a bunch of CVCA tentative plans and it is 
your opportunity to bring a dish-to-pass that will be in the running for the CVCA year-
end awards. Thanks to Sonia Davies for organizing this event. 
 
One of the many items we’d like to discuss with the membership is the need to develop 
ways to recruit younger people into carriage driving.  While we are all definitely young 
at heart, as we gather together, it is obvious that the group skews a little more to the gray 
than to the young J We’ve been in touch with 4H and have some ideas…. 
 
The Board is also exploring what benefit, if any, there would be for CVCA to become an 
organizational member of the NYS Horse Council. We’ll talk about the what we’ve 
learned at the March meeting. 
 
We are offering a brand-new workshop this year- Lorenzo 101 with Lorenzo Carriage 
Barn Tour. Don’t miss this if you’ve wanted to “hear from the horse’s mouth” what to do 
and not do at the LDC. We’ll also get a behind-the-scenes tour of the Lorenzo carriage 
barns. Many thanks to Carol Buckhout for organizing this event! 
 
And get your equines in condition for the May Bennett Drive! Judy and Maurice Bennett 
with Sylvia VanDeusen will again host this drive on state lands.  It’s a wonderful drive- 
thanks Judy, Maurice and Sylvia! And to Joanne and Jim Schoonmaker for helping to 
clear the trails and to take RSVPs. 
 
The CVCA Board is a great group - if you ever have questions or want to attend a Board 
meeting, please feel free to contact any Board member for info. 
 
Be Safe and Drive On! 

Carol  
 

PS- Our next newsletter will come out in May 2017…. 
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General Membership Meeting AGENDA 

March 12, 2017: Cazenovia American Legion 
12 PM- 3 PM 

CALL TO ORDER 
 
PRESENTATION: Dr. Ed Arrington, DVM: Equine Chiropractic  
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT/CORRESPONDENCE: Joanne Schoonmaker  
                
TREASURER’S REPORT:	Lisa Teichert	
 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT: Carol Ilacqua 
 
OLD BUSINESS:  

1. Calendar of Events 2017 
o Crowley Clinic: Interest in Equine Body Work, Stretching, Massage? Clinician Tara 

Crowley 
 

2. Lorenzo Booth Staffing- Please Sign Up 
 
NEW BUSINESS:   

1. Cazenovia College Tack Sale March 18 
 

2. Attendance at CVCA events in 2016: Discussion 
 

3. Recruiting Youth Members: 4H 
 

4. Calendar of Events 2018: Discussion 
o Clinicians: 

§ Clinician Robin Groves: Conditioning, Distance Driving, Pleasure Driving 
§ Clinician John Greenall 
§ Clinician Jeff Morse 
§ Clinician Peggy Brown: Anatomy in Motion 

 
o Speakers/Topics 

§ Susan Harris: Anatomy in Motion  
§ Driving Saddle Fitting 
§ Body work 

 
5. November Luncheon: Cost and Location 

 
6. Other:  

 
ADJOURN 

Next General Membership Meeting: Saturday, November 11, 2017 
Luncheon at Orchard Vali, Lafayette, NY 

 
Next Board of Directors Meeting: April 5, 2017 

6 pm- 8 pm at the Tully Library 
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Fellow Equine Enthusiast: 
Please take the time to read the information below regarding Equine Inherent Risk 
Legislation for 2017. 
You can keep informed by visiting the New York State Horse Council's web site 
regularly for updates on this topic and more. While you are on the web site, if you 
have not already renewed your membership to NYSHC for 2017, you can do that 
too. 
Thank you in advance for helping! 
 

Time for Action 
IÕm asking for your help. Legislative time is here and itÕs time for you to contact your 
local legislators. If you feel Equine Inherent Risk prote ction is important, now is the 
time to act. Please call your legislators now. New Equine Inherent Risk legislation 
was introduced again. Assembly Bill A559 (sponsored by Assemblywoman Woerner 
and 14 cosponsors) paired with Senate Bill S1152 (sponsored by Senator Ortt and 3 
cosponsors), called the ÒSafety in Agricultural TourismÓ bill, is ÒAN ACT to amend 
the general obligations law in relation to the inherent risks of operating agricultural 
tourism areas and participating in activities in agricultural touri sm areas.Ó This Bill 
doesnÕt remove the responsibility of the horse owner from making every effort 
possible to keep clients and visitors safe. It simply adds a degree of responsibility 
upon that client or visitor to understand there is a degree of danger when anyone 
steps on a farm or visits a stable and pets an animal or is simply near one. We want 
to get this legislation passed because it may reduce insurance rates and reduce 
frivolous lawsuits. It will strengthen our industry. It faces strong opposition  from 
the NYS Trial Lawyers Association which has a strangle hold on the Assembly in our 
State. They portray farms and businesses as an accident waiting to happen with 
dangerous situations lingering all over the place. If you believe inherent risk 
protecti on is important for our industry, you need to call your legislators now, and 
again, and again, to let them know they need to support these Bills and tell them the 
Trial Lawyers have a distorted view of our farms and stables. New York Farm 
Bureau will inclu de Equine Inherent Risk among their topics when they visit 
legislators on March 7. We want to support them with a huge letter writing 
campaign to Assembly members. You can help by sending an E-Lobby letter through 
the NY Farm Bureau web site: Go to WWW.NYFB.ORG and click on E-LOBBY to 
send a letter directly to your legislators.  
 

Thanks for your support, 
Stephen Ropel, President New York State Horse Council   www.nyshc.org 
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Cherry	Valley	Carriage	Association	
Our	Own	YEAR	END	AWARDS	

	

This	was	SO	popular	this	year,	we’ll	do	it	again!	
	

Year-end	awards	to	be	presented	at	the	November	Annual	Membership	Luncheon.	
There	will	be	FIVE	awards*	

1) Hours driven 2017 (Jan 1-Oct 31) 
2) Best attendance at CVCA events 
3) Most adventures on a pleasure drive 
4) Member-volunteer of the year 
5) Best dish to pass	

	
(Board	members	are	excluded	from	best	attendance	and	volunteer	of	the	year	categories)	

	

The	honor	system	will	be	used	for	hours	driven-	we’ll	request	total	hours	to	be	submitted	in	late	
October-	look	for	specifics	about	submitting	hours	and	nominating	for	best	adventure,	dish	to	pass	

and	volunteer-of-the-year	in	the	September	newsletter.	
	

*A	total	budget	of	$50	has	been	set	for	the	awards;	awards	will	be	fun	not	extravagant.	

 

The CVCA 2017 Membership Directory is printed! If you’d like a hard copy, please pick 
one up at the next CVCA event. A copy will also be emailed to you in March. If you need 
a hard copy mailed to you via the USPS, please contact Joanne Schoonmaker at 
schoonmaker@windstream.net	
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Cherry Valley Carriage Association 

Presents 
 

Lorenzo 101 and Lorenzo Carriage Barn Tour 
Lorenzo Historic Site, Cazenovia, NY 

 
April 22, 2017 

1:00 PM - 4:00 PM 
Carriage Barns Tour Guide: Sue Voss 

Lorenzo 101 Panel Discussion to FollowÉ. 
 

  
 

Ever wondered what you should (and shouldn’t) do at Lorenzo? 
Wondered what is expected of competitors? 

Curious about the carriages secreted away in the Carriage Barns? 
 

Well then, c’mon and satisfy your curiosity! 
 

Lorenzo Driving Competition organizers (and CVCA members) will give us an 
insider’s take on the who, what, where, and when of  

CVCA’s favorite driving competition 
 

Some details are still in the works,  but mark your calendars for April 22 nd and 
stay tuned for more info!  
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Cherry Valley Carriage Association 
Bennett Pleasure Drive 

Saturday, May 20, 2017  
Rain date Sunday, May 21st 

 

This will be our 7th drive in the state lands of the Pharsalia Forest located in Chenango 
County. The route will be on dirt roads with one sloping hill to climb – about 1⁄4 mile 
long. You may meet an occasional motor vehicle. Two routes will be mapped out- one 
is about 7 miles long and the one is about 9 miles long. Of course if this is too long for 
little equines, you can just turn around when you think appropriate and come back. 
 
Trailer parking is an open meadow with no source of potable water or electricity. There 
will be port-a-john for our use. Be sure to bring water for your horses. 
Bring your own lunch, beverages, and chairs. There will be a table for anyone who 
would like to bring a dish to share. The club will provide morning coffee and 
doughnuts and some limited cold beverages.  
 
Directions: The Bennett property is located on Pidgeon Hill Road that connects county 
route 16 and state route 23. The distance from either route is ~1.5 miles. For GPS, use 
the address 887 Cook House Rd., South Plymouth, N.Y. 13844. DON’T USE 
GOOGLE MAPS! IT WILL SEND YOU TO THE WRONG PLACE!  
 
If coming from the north , one choice is to follow route 80 to Georgetown, pick up 
route 26 (right hand turn) and follow for about 5 miles to the sign that says Norwich to 
the left – which is county route 16. Take a left onto CR16 and go about 6 miles. 
Pidgeon Hill Rd will be a right-hand turn (we’ll have signs). Go a mile and a half up 
the hill, bearing to the left at the top of the hill to stay on Pidgeon Hill Rd. The field 
will be on the right. 
 
If coming from the south, you’ll want to come in from route 23. Coming through 
Norwich, you’ll need to take a left onto Pleasant St/NY23 for 0.5 miles and then a right 
turn onto Plymouth St/ NY23. Pidgeon Hill Rd will be about 10 miles from that turn. 
Turn right onto Pidgeon Hill Rd and go about a mile to the field on the left that will be 
marked. 
 
PLEASE R.S.V.P. so that we can plan parking or contact you if the 

drive is postponed! 
RSVP and Questions to Joanne Schoonmaker at 

315-682-4577, email: schoonmaker@windstream.net 
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January	2017	Mid-Winter	Gathering 
	

On	Saturday,	 January	21,	2017,	 about	25	
CVCA	 members	 gathered	 at	 the	
Cortlandville	Grange	 for	 CVCA’s	 traditional	
Mid-Winter	 Gathering.	 	 Each	 year	 the	 club	
schedules	 an	 educational	 event	 in	 January	
to	help	us	improve	our	care	and	use	of	our	
equine	 friends	 and	 to	help	beat	 the	winter	
doldrums!	This	year	was	no	different.	
	
The	 workshop	 featured	 two	 people	 well	

known	 in	 the	Cornell	University	 veterinary	hospitals,	Dr.	Bill	Miller	 and	Mr.	 Steve	
Kraus.	 	Dr.	Miller,	DVM,	and	Medical	Director	of	 the	Cornell	University	Companion	
Animal	Hospital,	spoke	to	the	club	about	common	dermatological	issues	that	plague	
horses.	 He	 showed	 many	 slides	 of	 various	 skin	 conditions	 and	 gave	 various	
scenarios	 for	 treatment.	 He	 cautioned	 the	 group	 about	 using	 readily	 available	
products	that	may	cause	skin	reactions	on	top	of	the	original	disease.		He	also	made	
suggestions	as	to	what	products	are	suitable	for	use.	
	
Mr.	 Kraus,	 Head	 of	 Farrier	 Services	 at	 the	 Cornell	 University	 Equine	 Veterinary	
Hospital,	 spoke	 to	 the	 group	 about	 how	 equine	 conformation	 affects	 an	 animal’s	
performance	 and	 soundness.	 Mr.	 Kraus	 had	 a	 number	 of	 slides	 with	 plumb	 lines	
drawn	 to	 highlight	 leg	 conformation.	 These	 slides	 helped	 to	 show	 the	 hoof	 wear	
patterns	 typical	 to	 the	 conformation	 illustrated.	 Mr.	 Kraus	 explained	 various	
shoeing	techniques	employed	to	compensate	for	conformation	issues.	
	
In	addition	 to	 the	very	pertinent	 topics	discussed,	 the	group	was	 treated	 to	a	chili	
lunch.	There	was	a	white	chili,	a	beef	chili	
and	 a	 vegetarian/vegan	 chili.	 Members	
contributed	desserts,	salads	and	other	side	
dishes	 and	 a	 vote	 was	 taken	 for	 the	 best	
chili	 and	best	dessert.	 	The	CVCA	has	 five	
end-of-year	 awards	 and	 the	 “Best	Dish	 to	
Pass”	 is	 one	 of	 the	more	 popular	 awards.	
We’re	 off	 to	 a	 good	 start	 for	 that	 award	
already!		
	
CVCA	is	grateful	to	Dr.	Miller	and	Mr.	Kraus	for	their	willingness	to	spend	a	day	with	
us.	 CVCA	members	 in	 attendance	walked	 away	with	 specific	 ideas	 for	monitoring	
their	 horse’s	 health	 and	 soundness.	 Many	 thanks	 go	 to	 Judy	 Sobczak	 and	 all	 her	
helpers	for	organizing	this	event	and	getting	CVCA	off	to	a	positive	start	for	2017.		

	

Mr.	Steve	Kraus	speaks	to	CVCA	

	
Dr.	Bill	Miller	and	CVCA	Members	Linda	Santos,	

Wendy	Wells	and	Michael	Wells	
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Instant	Artist!	Fundraiser	

On	Sunday,	 February	26,	 2017,	 CVCA	members	 and	others	 spent	 an	 enjoyable	
afternoon	exercising	their	artistic	skills	to	create	original	paintings	and	to	raise	
funds	for	CVCA.	

Instant	Artist	provided	all	the	materials	and	guidance	needed	for	the	assembled	
artists	to	create	16”x20”	pictures	of	barns	in	winter.	Participants	were	amazed	
that	 the	process	was	 so	 easy-	 and	 it	was	made	 easier	 for	 some	 folks	by	 a	 few	
snacks	and	a	few	sips	of	wine	or	hard	cider!	

This	was	the	first	stand-alone	fundraiser	that	CVCA	has	held	in	recent	memory	
and	it	earned	the	club	$180.	Not	too	shabby!	

Many	thanks	to	Lisa	Teichert	for	organizing	the	event	and	to	all	the	“artists”	who	
made	it	a	success.	

	

	
	
	

	
CVCA	Members	

Back	Row-	Maggie	Roosa,	Joe	Roosa,	Carol	Ilacqua,	Sharon	Baum,	Beth	Houck			
Front	Row-	Lisa	Teichert	
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The	Cazenovia	Equine	
Education	Center	has	
both	an	outdoor	and	
indoor	arena,	plenty	of	
open	space	for	driving,	
and	a	sound	system	for	

the	clinic.			

Cherry Valley Carriage Association pre sents 

LARRY POULIN CLINIC 
 

	

There are 20 lessons available  on the weekend . 
A few lessons may be available on Friday- contact Sandi if interested.   

Singles and pairs drivers and riders are welcome. 
C.V.C.A. members are given priority  if registered by April 15 th . 

Each driver is allowed one groom.  Groom audits for free.  
 

50 -minute lessons at $150 per lesson  
Minis and VSEs PLEASE NOTE:  

Each 50 -minute lesson for mini/VSE is usually  divided into  
two 25 -minute sessions . If your mini/VSE can handle 50 minutes, please l et Sandi know.   

 

Stalls are $25 per day or night (bring your own bedding)  
Auditors: CVCA and/or CNYD&CTA members: $10 per day  
Auditors: Non - CVCA/  CNYD&CTA  members: $15 per day  

 

Lunch is available for  PRE-purchase only for  Saturday & Sunday.  
 

FRIDAY, June 2nd at 6:00 pm -7:00 pm  ÒWelcome LarryÓ  at the Brewster Inn.  
ALL CVCA members, auditors, clinic participants & guests are welcome. 

Stop by the bar to have a drink & say “hi!” Stick around for a dutch-treat dinner, or not. 
It’s a do-your-own-thing kind of evening. Hope to see you there! 

 

SATURDAY, June 3rd  at 6:00 pm; BBQ dinner . 
ALL CVCA members & guests and clinic participants welcome.  

After dinner, Larry will discuss the dayÕs events and have a Q & A session.  
 

For more information please contact:  
Sandi Patrizio at 315 -655 -4734 or email at spatrizio@twcny.rr.com  

Larry Poulin specializes in both driven and ridden dressage!  
 

JUNE 2, 3 & 4, 2017  CAZENOVIA COLLEGE EQUINE 
CENTER 

Woodfield Rd, Cazenovia, NY 13035 
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Larry Poulin Clinic Registration 
Hosted	by	Cherry	Val ley 	Carriage	Associat ion	at 	 the 	

Cazenovia 	Col lege	Equine	Education	Center 	
June 2, 3 & 4, 2017 

 
					NAME:		 _________________________________________________________________________________________________________	

					ADDRESS:		__________________________________________________________________________________________________________	

				PREFERRED	PHONE	:_______________________________________	EMAIL:	_____________________________________________	
 

 ☐			I	don’t	want	a	lesson	but	want	to	AUDIT	on:	
	 	 	 ☐	Saturday,	June	3rd				 	 ☐	Sunday,	June	4th				

CVCA & CNYD&CTA members : $10 per day     Non-CVCA members: $15 per day  
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 $_______________	

!"#$%&'(( 	
 ☐			I’d	like	a	lesson	for:	☐	One	session			☐	Two	sessions		

Larry	may	do	a	few	lessons	on	Friday	afternoon	so	that	he	can	conduct	fewer	lessons	on	
Sunday;	if	you’d	like	Friday	slot,	)*+,-+&./-01--&2/34&5,6./&7+89:+&-17;/33/6<&=91:&

:+</-3:,3/96 >	
	

If	ONE	Session	do	you	prefer	Friday	(if	available),	Saturday	or	Sunday?__________________	
			No.	of	sessions	___________	X		$150	per	session	=		$_______________	

?(55@A&'((&
	

 ☐			STALL(s):		YES	/	NO	(you	clean	stalls	&	provide	all	feed	and	bedding;	strip	stall	upon	departure)	
					 If	yes,	please	indicate:	
											Fri	#	of	stalls:____+	Sat	#	of	stalls:____	+	Sun	#	of	stalls:____=					Total	#	of	stalls	__________			

X	$25	=	
$	_______________			

5%!??&'(( &
☐			SAT	&	SUN	LUNCH:	YES/NO/Not	Sure	
If	you	are	not	sure,	RSVP	to	Sandi	no	later	than	Wed.		May	31st	and	pay	the	day-of	

If	yes	for	lunch,	#	days	________X	$10	per	day	=		$	_______________		
5!%&,6.B9:&5"A&?"ACD&

☐			SAT.	EVENING	BBQ	6:30	pm:	YES/NO/Not	Sure		
	If	you	are	not	sure,	RSVP	to	Sandi	no	later	than	Wed.		May	31st	and	pay	the	day-of	

If	yes,	#	people________X	$16	=		$	_______________		
5!%"E#!F& #$AA(E&

☐			DONATION	to	CVCA	(optional)	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 $	_______________	&

@G%$@A!?&#@A!%$@A&
	

																							Enclosed	is	a	check	for		 $	_______________	
%@%!?&!H@"A%

Should you have to cancel, we will gladly 
refund your Registration Fee if we can fill 

your spot(s) for this clinic 
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Larry Poulin Clinic Registration 

Hosted	by	Cherry	Val ley 	Carriage	Assoc . 	at 	Caz 	Col lege	Equine	Center 	
June 2, 3 & 4, 2017 

 

If you are bringing a horse to the clinic, please submit this page with registration. 
If bringing more than one horse, please contact Sandi Patrizio. 

	
	

NAME:	______________________________________________________________________________________________________	
	

ADDRESS:		 _______________________________________________________________________________________________	
	

PREFERRED	PHONE	:________________________________EMAIL:	____________________________________________	
	

I	will	participate	as	(check	all	that	apply):	☐	Driving	Single		☐	Driving	Pair		☐	Rider	
	

HORSE’S	NAME:	___________________________________________________HORSE’S	AGE:	_________	
	 	

HORSE’S	BREED:	_______________________________________HORSE’S	SIZE:	_____________________
	 	

What	is	your	focus?	(ex:	dressage	tests,	bending,	transitions,	contact	etc.)	
	

_________________________________________________________________________________________________	
	
! !

"#$!%&'(!(#$)%*! +,%&)%!%-',#)%!'#+.%)!#"! '/$$%-0 !
$&1.%)!2&''.- %!+,/)!'/$$%-0! -%3&0.2%!'#33.-)!4.0(!

+&56%-0 !&-7!$%3.)0$&0.#-!"#$68)9! !
#/0!#"!)0&0%! (#$)%)!6/)0!(&2%!'/$$%-0!'2. !

!

'2'&!6%61%$) :!;<!=>?@AB!C<@A!DA=<A=;C!ABE=?;AF;=<>!?;F;@?*!DGBF?B!?@HI=;!C<@A!
ABE=?;AF;=<>!F>J!K@GG!DFCIB>;!HC!&DA=G!LM;NO!!&GG!<;NBA!ABE=?;AF>;?*!?@HI=;!C<@A!!
ABE=?;AF;=<>!F>J!K@GG!DFCIB>;!F?!BFAGC!F?!C<@PJ!G=QB!H@;!><!GF;BA!;NF>!6FC!L?;!O!!!

!"#$%"&&%'($'#)%*"+",&$%-. /%
%'($00+%1"&&$+%'"002"3$%")).'2"-2.4 %

%
6&.,!5#/$!$%3.)0$&0.#-!F>J!'(%'R!"#$!0(%!"/,,!&6#/-0! F>J!!

'#+.%)!#"!'/$$%-0!$&1.%)!&-7!-%3&0.2% !'#33.-)!&-7!'2.!8'2.!"#$!#/0 :#" :
)0&0%!(#$)%)!#-,59! 0#S!

%

)"450"%*"-0262. %
789:%0;44+!$5$%5021$ %

'"6$4.12"<%4$=%+.0#%7>?>: %
Questions? Contact Sandi   
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THE LORENZO DRIVING COMPETITION NEEDS OUR HELP! 

LetÕs not lose our favorite show due to lack of support  
 

Please Review the LDC Volunteer activities list below and contact Carol 
Buckho ut or sign up at the next CVCA event!  

 

March 2017:   
¥ Assist with reviewing competitor mailing list 

 

April 2017:   
¥ Assist with Prize List mailing 

 

May/June 2017:  
¥ Assist with contacting potential competitors and encouraging them to send in 

their entries 
¥ Assist with general PR 

 

July 2017: 
¥ Assist with pleasure drive prep for those not competing in this event 
¥ Distribute LDC posters and other PR materials 

  
Week of show: (July 10 – 14, 2017)  
Before the Show 

Volunteer with general show set up, including:  
¥ Help with tent setup (Tuesday, 7/11) 
¥ Help ring set up (Tuesday or Wednesday) 
¥ Help move large items (tables, chairs, etc.) from storage into tents (Tues. or Wed.) 
¥ Assist with washing tables/chairs, etc. 
¥ Assist with stall preparations, moving shavings into stall area (Thurs. 7/13) 
¥ Assist with tent decorating, table decorating, etc. (Friday, 7/14) 
¥ Assist with volunteer rest area set up  
¥ Assist with stuffing competitor and spectator gift bags 

 
During/After the show: (essentially for folks not planning to compete) 
¥ Assist with maintenance of volunteer rest area 
¥ Assist with general show grounds cleanup and maintenance 
¥ Assist with dinner preparations in main dining tent at the end of the  
¥ Assist with show breakdown (Monday/Tuesday after the show)	

 
Saturday show 
¥ Assist with hosting VIP area 
¥ Assist as a scribe for the Obstacle course judge 
¥ Assist as a ball runner for the obstacle course 
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CVCA also needs help at Lorenzo! 
 

2016      LORENZO CVCA BOOTH 
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If you can help out, please let Carol Ilacqua know at: 

carol.ilacqua@gmail.com 
Or 

315-944-7123 
 
 
 
 

SATURDAY JULY 15 th  AM  
8:30 AM-1:00 PM 

SATURDAY JULY 15 th  PM 
1:00 PM-5:30 PM 

SUNDAY JULY 16th  AM  
8:30 AM-1:00 PM 

SUNDAY JULY 16th  PM 
1:00 PM-5:30 PM 
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!

LANDS’ END  

CVCA Logo Apparel from Lands’ End  
You can now order items directly from Lands’ End with the CVCA Logo embroidered on 
them. You can even play with stitching colors!  
 
When on http://www.landsend.com, go into their Business Outfitters Area or log into 
http://business.landsend.com. You’ll have to set up your personal account with your name 
and email. To add the CVCA logo to your Logo Library, use the CVCA Logo 
#1450555W and the Customer Number #6815293.   
 
If you’d prefer to order from a catalog and/or speak to a real live human, call Lands’ 
End customer service at 1-800-338-2000. Lands’ End customer service reps are 
amazingly friendly and helpful. Be sure to give them the CVCA Logo and Customer 
numbers. 
 
The embroidery cost is $5.95 per item. Turn around time is ten to fourteen business days 
shipped directly to you, with additional fees for rush orders. 

	

	
	

Martin’s	Auction	Reminder	
APRIL 28, 2017 

 

45th	ANNUAL	SPRING	AUCTION	of	HORSE	DRAWN	COACHES,	
CARRIAGES,	SLEIGHS,	HORSE	ANTIQUES	&	RELATED	ITEMS 

	

80 Rocherty Rd, Lebanon, PA 17042 
http://www.martinauctioneers.com/auctions/carriage.php 

	

FOR	SALE:	Konrad	bit	with	5"	mouth.	3	1/2"	shank.	Stainless	steel.	Used	only	3	times.	$30.	
Contact	Judy	Sobczak	at:	jes41@cornell.edu	or	607-220-7955	

FOR	SALE:	Wooden	Meadowbrook	type	cart.	Suitable	for	12.1-13.2	pony.	This	is	an	everyday	
working	vehicle.	Available	to	an	interested	current	CVCA	member	for	$300.		Contact	Judy	Sobczak	
at:	jes41@cornell.edu	or	607-220-7955	
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CVCA Members Out and AboutÉÉ     
Have an activity you want to share? Please send the details to Carol Ilacqua at carol.ilacqua@gmail.com.  

 

 

Suppor t  ou r  par tner ,  the  
Cazenov ia  Co l lege  Equ ine  

fac i l i t y .  

He lp  rec ru i t  the  nex t  genera t ion  
o f  ca r r iage  d r i ve rs  by  shar ing  

your  love  o f  the  spor t  w i th  
Cazenov ia  s tuden ts  and  the  Caz  

commun i ty !
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O f f i ce rs  and  Board  o f  D i rec to rs 

President – Carol Ilacqua, Manlius, NY  315-944-7123 carol.ilacqua@gmail.com 
Vice President – Judy Sobczak, Ithaca, NY  607-273-5544 jes41@cornell.edu 

Secretary – Joanne Schoonmaker, Manlius, NY  315-682-4577 schoonmaker@windstream.net  
Treasurer – Lisa Teichert, McDonough, NY  607-863-3684 lisateichert@ymail.com 

Sharon Baum, Locke, NY  607-592-9259 sebaum777@gmail.com  
Carol Buckhout, Cazenovia, NY  315-655-3320 carolbuckhout1@gmail.com  
Sonia Davies, Cazenovia, NY  315-655-3298 soniadavies@windstream.net 

Lorraine Van Luven , North Syracuse, NY  315-569-4643 rockinghorse41@netzero.net 
Peggy Walbridge, Ithaca, NY  607-229-6733 pw14@cornell.edu 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

CHERRY	VALLEY	CARRIAGE	ASSOC.	
4853	Troop	K	Road	
Manlius,	NY	13104	


